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DETAILS OF DISCRETIONARY DECISION(S) 

1. Please provide details of each aspect of the proposed development which does not
conform to an “Acceptable Development” provision of the Codes or a Local Planning
Policy made under the Town Planning Scheme.

2. Please refer to the specific performance criterion or other provision under which the
Council’s discretionary decision is required and give full reasons in support of your
proposal.

3. Attach further information in support if needed.

Clause 

R-Code Part 5.2 Streetscape

Non-compliance of deemed-to comply requirements; 

C1.1 Garages set back 4.5m from the primary street except that the setback may 
be reduced: 
i. in accordance with Figure 8b where the garage adjoins a dwelling
provided the garage is at least 0.5m behind the dwelling alignment
(excluding any porch, verandah or balcony); or.
ii. to 3m where the garage allows vehicles to be parked parallel to the street.
The wall parallel to the street must include openings.

Justification for variation; 

Comment; The proposed garage does demonstrate compliance with the following 
design principles of the R-Codes. 

Design principle 5.2.1 setback of garages and carports 
P1 Not to detract from the streetscape or appearance of dwellings; or obstruct views 
of dwellings from the street and vice versa. 

Comment; The proposed garage is for the last lot along the street, with the street 
being a cul-de-sac, no through road. There is therefore no pedestrian, or continuing 
vehicle traffic that would otherwise warrant the 4.5m setback to maintain clear sight 
lines along the street. 

The proposed garage is to be attached to the existing house on the east side by way of 
a wall that continues the same cladding profile & colour, with two highlight windows 
in the wall. This provides visual appearance from the street that the garage is part of 
the house. The lot is 21.83m wide with the majority of the house being the primary 
focus point, not the garage. 

Note:  The Council in determining the application for a variation under the Residential Design Codes will 
take into account the comments of adjoining owners.  The Council is not obliged to support the views of 
adjoining owners 


















